Redwood Valley Municipal Advisory Council

P. O. Box 243

Redwood Valley, Ca. 95470

Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control
Attn. Office of Legal Services

3927 Lennane Dr., Suite 100

Sacramento, Ca. 95834

February 16, 2018

To Whom It May Concern:
The Redwood Valley Municipal Advisory Council (RV MAC) is appointed by the Mendocino County Board of Supervisors and empowered under State law to represent and serve the residents of Redwood Valley, California. As such, the RV MAC has monitored the application by Dolgen California LLC for a liquor license for a proposed Dollar General store in Redwood Valley. As you are well aware, over one hundred residents of our community protested the issuance of an alcohol license for this facility, for reasons that have been communicated to your department and to members of our legislative delegation, among others.
Community opposition to the license continues, and the recent wildfire disaster hasn’t lessened our concerns with adding a fourth alcohol license on a single intersection.  Our community is enduring considerable trauma in the aftermath of the wildfire disaster, and more alcohol won’t help these problems. In addition, the RV MAC possesses law enforcement data from both the Mendocino and Lake County Sheriffs’ Departments that indicates this license would tend to create a law enforcement problem.  The hours proposed by ABC (6 a.m. to 10 p.m.) would be lengthier than any other currently licensed off sale facility in our area. Further, the lack of on-site management would pose a great obstacle against the ability of Dolgen to adequately manage the alcohol sales, verification of age, loitering, littering, driving under the influence, and other challenges posed by sales of alcoholic beverages. The law enforcement presence in Redwood Valley is stretched thinly, as was evidenced by notable reckless driving that includes driving under the influence, speeding, failure to stop at intersections, and endangerment of pedestrians, bicyclists, and people on horseback, and especially children and elders. That implies no fault on our local law enforcement agencies, but simply a consequence of the slim resources available in a rural community. Further, the restriction of sales precluding single size beer containers, in addition to being difficult to “police,” fails to address the key issue: an additional off sale alcohol license at the intersection where there are already three off-sale licenses is neither needed nor wanted in this community as it will tend to create a law enforcement problem.
Many, many other issues speak against this alcohol license.  The RV MAC stands with the community of Redwood Valley in strong opposition to the issuance of an off sale alcohol license to Dolgen California LLC.

Respectfully, 
Christine Boyd, Chair, Redwood Valley Municipal Advisory Council
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RV MAC Members


Supervisor Carre Brown, First District, Mendocino County


Senator Mike McGuire


Assemblyman Jim Wood, Second District


Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, Mendocino County
